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On March 14, 2022, OPSEU delivered an open letter stating that it would commence a full

walk-out unless management agreed to return to bargaining or accept final interest

arbitration.

Today, March 15, 2022 Treasury Board, the government body responsible for enforcing the

compensation legislation (Bill 124), provided written confirmation that the OPSEU workload

demands are unlawful in the current legislative environment and would be struck down under

Bill 124.

This significantly impacts the Union demands. College management has therefore formally

written the Union and asked that they immediately withdraw the threats of strike and return

to the bargaining table.

In the circumstances, we are prepared to negotiate as soon as Friday March 18, Saturday

March 19, and Sunday March 20, 2022.

There is no reason to cause harm to the students. College management has repeatedly

stated since November that it would not take any steps to lock faculty out. It is entirely

unnecessary for the Union to put the students through a walk-out and we trust that the Union

will withdraw its threats and return to bargaining.
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